









November 25, 2002


Item:  
Power cords used with General Electric (GE) Dinamap Vital Signs Monitors, all models distributed between June 2001 and October 2002.
Specific Incident:
A VA medical center reported ground pins breaking on the power cords used with GE Dinamap Vital Signs Monitors.  This compromises one of the safety features designed to limit patients' risk of electrical shock, should an electrical fault occur in the equipment.  GE has identified 39 VA sites that may have the affected cords; although unlikely, other sites may be affected.  Unless the pin has broken, patient safety is not compromised.

Action:
1. Check the medical equipment inventory to determine if the specified monitors are in use at the facility. 

 
2. Immediately replace any cords with a broken ground pin with another spare power cord that is not affected by this notice.

3. Determine the total number of power cords affected by this notice, whether they show broken ground pins or not.  They can be identified by their manufacture date code as follows. Two numbers are imprinted on the hot and neutral blades; one is the week and the other is the year of manufacture.  Blades made between (week - year) 09 - 01 and 16 - 02 are affected.  


4. Contact General Electric to replace all the power cords affected by this notice. The contact at GE is Erik Granby; he can be contacted at (813) 887-2545 or via e-mail at erik.granby@med.ge.com
5. When new cords are installed, return the affected cords to GE for disposal.

Source:
VA Center for Engineering & Occupational Safety and Health (CEOSH), and Manufacturer

Contact:
For additional information, you may contact Mr. Paul Sherman at CEOSH, (314) 543 6700.

















